
 

 
 
SchoolBridge 
 
We are excited to launch SchoolBridge and SchoolPoint to our school community. This includes a web-
based version and an app for iOS and Android. The tools available through these applications will 
improve our ability to communicate to you and for you to access information.  
  
We highly encourage all parents/caregivers to download the app to their phone and/or use the web-
based version.  
 
Sign In: For parents to sign in use the Magic Link.  
To use the Magic Link you must have an email registered with us at school. If you do not have an email 
registered with us please contact the school with your email address.  
 
1.  Click on the link below.  
2. Select the Email Magic Link sign-in and enter the email you have registered as your contact 

email with us.  
3.  You will receive an email to that address that will contain both a link to sign in or a code that can 

be entered to sign in. The code needs to be used within 72 hours of receiving it.  
4.  Once signed in on the app you won’t need to sign in again. 
5.  If using the web-based version if you sign out you will need to resend the Magic Link to re-sign 

in.  
 
You will also be able to use the "Sibling Switcher" to quickly and easily switch being students, without 
additional passwords being needed. You can also add students at different schools who also use 
SchoolBridge. 
 
Note: On the sign-up screen there are ‘help’ videos, if you are having any trouble signing in. 
 
Web Version: https://nbhs.bridge.school.nz/ 
 
Android App https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.inboxdesign.SchoolBridgeApp 
 
Apple App: https://apps.apple.com/us/app/schoolbridge/id1563090571\ 
 
Absences 
We would like parents/whānau to use the app to report all absences, wherever possible.  
It is a very secure way to report an absence, as not only do we see that it comes from the 
parents/whānau's login, but it will send you confirmation of the report to your email. It also keeps a log 
of all absences reported by you so you can check at any time which absences have been reported 
through your device/login. 
 
Direct Links 
SchoolBridge will be set up to link to the KAMAR Parent Portal without needing to login again. This is not 
operational at this point, however it should be available soon.  
 
 



 

 
 
Until this is operational you will need to use your KAMAR username and password to login to the 
KAMAR parent portal. This has been sent by email.  
Calendar  
View the school calendar for all upcoming school dates and events. 
 
Notifications 
You will receive push notifications from the school related to your son and other schoolwide 
information. 
 
Parent Teacher Interviews (Conferences) 
We will be using the App for SchoolBridge and its partner SchoolPoint (which you access through the 
SchoolBridge app) to book our teacher interviews. 
 
Permission Slips 
We will be using permission slips for certain trips and other forms students and caregivers are required 
to complete by having them available online on SchoolBridge.  
 
Ngā mihi nui 
Napier Boys’ High School 
 


